
 

 
Update of Woodland Lawsuit  
 

On behalf of Prairie Crossing Charter School last week, our team filed a motion to stay Judge 
Allen’s decision during the pendency of the appeal before the Illinois Appellate Court.  I am 
happy to report that the Illinois Appellate Court granted the stay and the Illinois Appellate 
Court’s reasoning, although brief, was favorable to PCCS.  Specifically, the Illinois Appellate 
Court ordered the following: 

1. PCCS’s motion to stay the Circuit Court’s (i.e., Judge Allen) decision was 
GRANTED.  Please note that the “decision of the Charter School Commission 
renewing the PCCS’s charter shall remain in force and effect pending the 
disposition of this appeal and the issuance of this court’s mandate, or until 
further order of court.”   In other words, PCCS continues to operate as an Illinois 
Charter School until there is a decision from the Illinois Appellate Court.  There is 
no specific timeline or due date for the appellate court to issue its decision and as 
stated previously - it may be a year or more before the final decision is issued.   
 

2. The Illinois Appellate Court rejected Woodland’s request for a bond to be set 
against the Commission, State Board of Education and PCCS. 

 
3. The Illinois Appellate Court cautioned all of the parties to be diligent in filing 

their briefs in a timely manner (i.e., parties should hesitate in asking for 
extensions in filing their briefs).  The appellate court would like to render a 
decision before the beginning of the 2016-2017 school year.  Please note that this 
is cautionary only.  The Court has yet to set a briefing schedule and the record on 
appeal has yet to be filed.  The Appellate Court is understanding on requests for 
extensions for reasons that are beyond the parties control and/or emergencies.    

The next steps are to follow up with the Circuit Court Clerk’s office in getting the record on 
appeal prepared and filed with the Illinois Appellate Court.  The briefing schedule will most 
likely be set soon after the record on appeal is filed.  As with other cases and particularly this one 
that has new issues of review for the appellate court, the parties will ask for oral argument, 
which is discretionary with the appellate court.  If the court allows, the date for oral argument 
will be set most likely with the briefing schedule or soon thereafter. 

PCCS is pleased with this most recent decision and remains confident that this case will weigh in 
favor of ISBE, the Commission and PCCS.   

We will continue to update you as the process evolves. The News and Events section of the 
School’s website main page and our FAQ page will continue to provide information, statement of 
facts and answers to questions. 

We look forward to seeing you on August 17th  and hope you are having a safe and relaxing 
summer. 

 

 

                   








